
June 2015 65th Anniversary 
1950-2015

Keith Waltower’s newly 
restored Model A Woodie

Casper DeFloria found 
“a little car just for me.”

Amazing time capsule - a new/old stock 
wooden body frame for a 1925 Buick.

Touring Main Street  Mot ors in Wes t Newton

See story on pages 6-7
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2015 Offi cers
Mark Jackson, President

133 Alexander Avenue, Greensburg, PA 15601
724-832-9074

John Kuhns, Sr. Vice President
2339 Raymond Avenue, Latrobe, PA 15650

work: 724-539-7574   home: 724-539-0889

Craig DeFloria, Treasurer
164 Millersdale Road, Greensburg, PA 15601 

412-558-3100

Mark DeFloria, Secretary
123 Fosterville Road, Greensburg, PA 15601

724-836-7414

John Ross Kuhns, Publicity
201 Clinton Street, Loyalhanna, PA 15661

412-558-0994

Ron Shaulis, Safety 
3229 Copper Kettle Hwy, Rockwood, PA 15557

814-926-3306 

Western PA Region 
AACA Monthly Meetings

    WPR monthly meetings are held on the third Tuesday 
of every month except December and January beginning 
at 7:30 p.m. at the American Legion Post 982, 
158 American Legion Road, Latrobe, PA (Pipetown).
    We start with a business meeting followed by fellow-
ship, a snack and short program. There is also a 50/50 
and bonus drawing. If you enjoy old cars please join us. 
You do not have to own an antique car to belong. 

For Membership Information 
Contact any offi cer or

 EMAIL: westernparegion@hotmail.com
or 

Visit our website: www.westernparegion.org

From Your President

The warm summer evenings are approaching. Thinking 
back, my sister Elaine and I loved going to the drive-in 
movies when we were kids growing up in the 60’s.  We 

lived in the West Point plan near Greensburg, so the drive-in 
our family most frequented was the Rustic in Norvelt, which 
is now long gone.  We would check the Tribune Review to see 
what was playing.  Often we would go to see the new Jerry 
Lewis comedy, and after the movie the whole way home my 
mother would say, “Why do we always have to go see Jerry 
Lewis? I just don’t think he’s funny.”  Meanwhile my dad 
chuckled quietly to himself as he drove. (I never saw my dad 
laugh so loud at a movie than when Jerry tangled with a high 
pressure fi re hose in his comedy Rock-A-Bye Baby.)  
     Our best drive-in car was a 1963 Chevy Nova station 
wagon.  Elaine and I could see very well out of it and we could 
fold down the back seat, stretch out and fall asleep during the 
second feature, which mom and dad could enjoy in quiet.  I 
remember one of those second features being Texas Across the 
River with Dean Martin and Joey Bishop. I tried to stay awake 
to watch it, but quickly faded away. 
     During the 70’s and teenage years I remember sitting on 
the hood of a 1967 Rambler Rebel with my buddies watching 
Jason and the Argonauts at the Hi-Way Drive-In in Latrobe.  I 
also remember sitting on the fat fenders of my 1948 Chevy at 
a Somerset drive-in watching the John Wayne movie Brannigan 
during a night off from working on Staff at the Boy Scouts 
Camp Conestoga near Bakersville.
     After Jill and I married and had our two girls, we thought 
it was time to take them to the drive-in movies.  We went to a 
drive-in at North Versailles on Route 30 to see Disney’s 
Angels in the Outfi eld.  It had been years since either of us had 
gone to a drive-in movie.  We had a 1987 Ford Taurus sta-
tion wagon at the time and thought we were all set. We were 
shocked to discover that the drive-in was now full of mini-
vans, which surrounded us and were much taller than our 
Taurus.  We couldn’t see the screen sitting in our car, so we 
put blankets on the roof and sat our little girls on top of the 
car standing beside them the entire movie.  We were disgrun-
tled and that was our last drive-in experience.  
     I think the Evergreen Drive-In still operates in Mount 
Pleasant.  After all these years, perhaps it’s time for Jill and I 
to try drive-ins again. 

             -- Mark Jackson
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JUNE
21 – WPR Ice Cream Social, 6:00 p.m., Brusters, New Stanton

19 - St. Bruno Festival Classic Car Cruise, 5:00 p.m.-10:00 
p.m., St. Bruno Church, 1715 Poplar Street , South Greens-
burg

19-21, Pittsburgh Parts-A-Rama, Butler County Fairgrounds, 
Butler, PA

JULY
2-5 – Westmoreland Arts & Heritage Festival, Twin Lakes 
Park - WPR Car Display on the Lower Lake Dam Breast and 
Chance Car ticket sales.

5 – Visitation Church Car Show, Mount Pleasant, PA

10 & 11 – The Arthritis Foundation Classic Auto Show & 
Cruise-In, Dublin, Ohio

16-18 – AACA Southeastern Fall Meet, Louisville, KY hosted 
by the Kyana Region

27-31 – AACA Vintage Tour, Lancaster, PA hosted by the 
Buzzards Breath Touring Region

21 – WPR Monthly Meeting, 7:30 p.m. 
26 – WPR Annual Picnic, Cooperstown Club, Latrobe

31 & August 1 – WPR Overnight Bus Trip - Mecum 
Auction, Harrisburg, AACA National Museum, Hershey and 
Hershey Outlets.

AUGUST
1 & 2 – Das Awkscht Fescht, Macungie, PA, 

7 & 8 – Swigart Museum 46th Meet, Huntingdon, PA

12 – Weatherwood Manor Cruise, Weatherwood Manor, 
Greensburg, PA, 6:00 p.m. - 8:00 p.m.

18 – WPR Meeting – 65th Birthday Party

22 –  WPR Progressive Dinner Tour

SEPTEMBER
6 – WPR Paul P. Bell Memorial Antique Auto, Custom and 
Street Rod Show, Legion Keener Park, Latrobe

12 – 50’s Fest and Car Cruise, Waynesburg, PA

14 -18 – AACA Founders Tour, Northeast Ohio, 
Canton & Meander Chapters of the Ohio Region

15 – WPR Monthly Meeting

20 – WPR Ice Cream Social, 6:00 p.m.,Brusters, New Stanton

26 – WPR Tour

30 – October 4 – Fall Carlisle

OCTOBER
3 - University of Pittsburgh Greensburg Car Cruise, Smith 
Hall Parking lot, 150 Finoli Drive, Greensburg. For more 
information, 724-836-7496

7-10 – AACA Eastern Fall Meet, Hershey, PA, hosted by the 
Hershey Region 

10 – WPR Bus Trip to Hershey Car Show

10-11 - Fort Bedford Region AACA Fifty First Annual Fall 
Meet, Antique Car Parade and Festivities 

20 – WPR Monthly Meeting – October Fest

24 – WPR Pumpkin Run Tour, hosted by Ron and Alice Shaulis

31 – WPR Chance Car winner determined by PA Lottery Big 
Four number.

NOVEMBER
17 – WPR Monthly Meeting, 7:30 p.m.

DECEMBER
5 – Saturday, WPR Christmas Party - Dinner Theater, 
The Ramada Inn, Greensburg, PA

Western PA Region AACA – 2015 Calendar

Western PA Region AACA 
Special 65th Anniversary Dinner

Tuesday, August 18, 2015
American Legion 982

152 American Legion Road, Latrobe

6:00 p.m. prior to the Monthly Meeting
Reservation forms will be sent out in July.
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Exciting Developments at the National Museum of the U.S. Air Force
Editors Note:  In his regular column in the May/June 2015 
issue of Antique Automobile Magazine, AACA Executive 
Director Steve Moskowitz mentions a side trip he recently took 
to the National Museum of the U.S. Air Force in Dayton, Ohio.  
According to Steve, “the museum is a destination that you need 
to put on your bucket list if you are even a mild fan of airplanes.”

WPR member and B-52 crew veteran Al Friend is putting 
together a visit to this fabulous museum as a joint tour with 
the Corvair Club.  The tour is being planned for fall of 2016. 
Although an earlier attempt to visit the museum in 2013 was 
unexpectedly halted by a federal government shutdown over a 
budget impasse, a return trip in 2016 may offer an opportunity 
to enjoy some very exciting enhancements and new exhibitions 
at this amazing museum.  According to Al, plans are to return 
to the excellent Hope Hotel which is very close to the museum.   
Please enjoy this recent article on new developments at the 
Museum from the National Museum of the U. S. Air Force 
Friends Journal.  Reprinted with permission.

The National Museum of the U.S. Air Force’s Mis-
sile and Space Gallery will be closed temporarily 
in early May (2015), for construction linking the 

gallery to the Museum’s new building, which is scheduled 
to open to the public in the spring of 2016.
     Plans for the fourth building project design call for 
the Missile and Space Gallery’s exterior wall panels to be 
removed on the south side to form new entrances on the 
fi rst fl oor and mezzanine levels.  Once completed, the 

new 224,000 square foot fourth building will offer the 
public both ground and upper level views of all the new 
galleries (Presidential Aircraft, Research and Develop-
ment, Space and Global Reach).
     Artifacts and exhibits listed at www.nationalmuseum.
af.mil/exhibits/missile/index.asp will not be accessible 
while the gallery is closed, except for the Apollo 15 Command 
Module, Dyna-Soar x-20A, Aeroject Aerobee Rocket, and 
the Gen. T.D. White and “Five Stars in Space” exhibits.  
Although the public will not have direct access to most of 
the artifacts in the Missile and Space Gallery during the 
closure, a video featuring those exhibits will be available 
for viewing at the gallery entrance. 
     The public is also encouraged to explore the gallery 
online by visiting the Museum’s virtual tour at www.
nmusafvirtualtour.com.  The virtual tour allows visitors 
to take a virtual, 3D self-guided tour of the entire Museum.  
Visitors can navigate from gallery to gallery either by using 
a drop-down map or by following navigational arrows 
connecting the individual nodes.   Icons indicate hotspots 
where the visitor can get additional information such as 
videos, audio and links to online resources.
     According to Museum Director Lt Gen (Ret) Jack 
Hudson, although the closure of the Missile and Space 
Gallery creates a short-term inconvenience, the long-
term benefi ts are well worth the wait.
     “The fourth building will bring many advantages 
including the relocation of the popular Presidential and 
R&D Gallery aircraft from a controlled-access portion 
of Wright-Patterson Air Force Base to the main Museum 
campus where they will be accessible to all visitors, along 
with the Global Reach Gallery and an expanded Space 

A 2016 Tour is in the Works...

Missiles on display at the National Museum of the U.S. 
Air Force in Dayton, Ohio

The $35.4 million fourth building is being privately fi nanced by the 
Air Force Museum Foundation.
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Gallery,” said Hudson. “In addition, we will be able to 
display some artifacts that had previously been kept in 
storage, such as the Titan IV launch vehicle, or kept outside, 
such as the C-141 Hanoi Taxi and the C-130E.”
     Construction of the fourth building continues to prog-
ress.  Utility lines have been installed, and the steel truss-
es are being erected.  During the winter months, metal 
siding will be added along with the roof.  The building 
is expected to be completed in late summer 2015, and 
the Museum will then begin populating it that fall with 
aircraft.  A public opening is anticipated in spring 2016.  
More photos of the expansion project are added weekly 
to the Museum’s website.  Go to www.nationalmuseum.
af.mil/photos/idex.asp and under Featured Slideshows, 
click on Museum Expansion.

July 2 3, 4 & 5 at Twin Lakes Park 
     The Westmoreland Arts & Heritage Festival is 
one of the top Festivals in Pennsylvania.  The Western PA 
Region AACA has been participating with the Festival since 
the late 1980’s selling Chance Car tickets and displaying 
antique vehicles on the Lower Lake dam breast. 
     Region members are invited to bring their 
antique cars to the Festival and park them on the 
dam breast as part of a Festival heritage display. 
This is one of closest places to park and it is free on a 
fi rst come, fi rst served basis to WPR members who wish 
to display their antique cars while they visit the Festival or 
sell Chance Car tickets. There is enough room on the dam 
breast for about 6 - 8 antique cars at a time.
     As part of our commitment to the Festival, we would 
like to have several antique cars visible on the dam breast 

every day of the Festival.  Visitors really enjoy seeing the 
cars, and there are WPR members near the cars selling 
Chance Car tickets all day, every day during the Festival.
     The Festival opens at 10:00 a.m. and closes at 8:00 p.m. 
You can come and go as best suits your schedule. All time 
slots for selling Chance Car tickets are now full.
     Please Note: If your car is for sale you are permitted 
to place a fl yer on the diver’s seat, but please do not stick 
a sign in your windows.

Display Your Car at Twin Lakes Park
and enjoy one of the Best Festivals around...

Enjoying Harvey Eger’s 1964 Olds Cutlass Convertible & 
John Ross Kuhn’s 1972 Chevrolet Impala Convertible.

A Festival visitor ponders Craig DeFloria’s 1950 Willys Jeepster.
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 Touring Main Street  Mot ors & the Wes t Newton Area

The Youghiogheny River valley was calling and 27 
Western PA Region members answered by par-
ticipating in a tour to Main Street Motors and the 

West Newton area on Sunday afternoon on June 14th.  
Most of the group gathered to begin the drive at the 
Greensburg Ramada, while a few others opted to meet up 
at Gary’s Chuck Wagon and La Grande Banquet Room in 
West Newton for a late lunch.  
     Departing the Ramada, the tour route wound through 
downtown Greensburg past the Westmoreland County 
Courthouse and the new Seton Hill University Arts Centers.  
Following Route 136 west, the group traveled on to the 
town of Herminie catching the Clay Pike and Mars Hill 
Road through the countryside to Sutersville along the 
Youghiogheny River just north of West Newton.  They 
then traveled south to West Newton between the CRX 
rail lines and the scenic Youghiogheny River.  Arriving 
at West Newton the group made a left on Main Street, 
crossed the railroad tracks and headed up the hill to park 
at Main Street Motors.  Once situated, all took a short 
walk down to Gary’s Chuck Wagon La Grande Room.  
Main Street Motors owner Keith Waltower joined us at 
Gary’s along with his wife and son.  Everyone enjoyed the 
friendly service and great food.  The La Grande Room 
featured round tables which made socializing easy.  After 

lunch many enjoyed visiting the Gingerbread House Bakery 
adjoined to the La Grande Room. Here folks stocked up on 
artfully baked goodies to take home at a great price. 
     A brief walk back up hill to Main Street Motors aided 
digestion.  At Main Street Motors Keith Waltower and fam-
ily welcomed our members to enjoy their antique car and 
automobilia collection.  The building had originally been a 
Willys Knight dealership in the 1920’s.  Keith is very much 
a Ford man and had some beautiful Model A’s on display 
including a Woodie, which he recently fi nished restoring.  
He found the Woodie in Lancaster County, PA with over 
200,000 miles on it. So it certainly earned a caring restora-
tion in Keith’s hands. Keith also does Model A Ford repair 
and is President of the Pittsburgh Model A Club.  Other 
great cars in Keith’s shop included a 1957 Ford retractable, 
1936 Ford Convertible Coupe, 1951 Mercury and 1953 
Mercury Convertible, which he has owned for 30 year and is 
now restoring.
     In the bottom fl oor of his building Keith stores antique 
cars for others.  In the corner downstairs is also an origi-
nal washing bay which was once used by the Willys Knight 
dealership.  
     One of the most interesting automobilia items on display 
is a new/old stock wooden frame for the body of a 1925 
Buick touring car.  A friend alerted Keith to this unique 

Enjoying lunch at Gary’s La Grande Banquet Room 
(l-r) Becky and Denny Blank, Gary Wiegand

Purchasing pasteries at the Gingerbread House Bakery - 
(l-r) members Brenda Hurst, Ralph Shearer and Bettyann Finney

Parked at Main Street Motors in West Newton Long time friends - Jim Heatherington and Howard Finney
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Region Mini-Bus Trips Seats Still Available 

Overnight Trip
Friday, July 31 & 

Saturday, August 1 
 • Mecum Auction, Harrisburg, 
 • AACA Museum, Hershey, 
 • Chocolate World 
 • Hershey Outlets
 
To qualify, single or joint WPR members 
must sign out at least 40 Chance Car 
tickets to sell. (These do not have to be 
sold before the trip.)  Bus transporta-
tion is free, but you are responsible 
for hotel, food and other expenses.

One Day Trip
Saturday, October 10

Members special price 
$25 each

This trip is to enjoy the Car Show only.  
The large fl ea market will be over by 
Saturday.  There will be some cars left in 
the car corral 

We will leave Latrobe very early and 
come back late afternoon. Food and 
additional expenses are on your own.

Seats are fi rst come, fi rst served, while available
To make reservations for either trip please call Mark Jackson 724-832-9074 
or email rpmguy2002@yahoo.com or sign up at the WPR Monthly Meeting

Exterior of the mini-bus 

Mini-Bus interior, confortable seats

Traveling in style...

fi nd in an old Buick dealership in Carrick near Pittsburgh.  
When Keith fi rst saw it the frame was carefully wrapped in 
cardboard and straw - direct from the factory circa 1925.
   Departing Main Street Motors the tour continued on 
country roads and crossed the historic Bells Mills Covered 
Bridge.  Built in 1850, it is the last remaining covered 
bridge in Westmoreland County.  We fi nished the tour with 
a stop at Suzy’s Frozen Custard on Route 819 just south of 
Mount Pleasant, which offers outstanding frozen treats and 
a view of the Chestnut Ridge you just can’t beat!

Blair and John Ross Kuhns enjoy Keith Waltower’s 1953 Mercury 
Convertible which Keith has owned for 30 years and is currently restoring.

Keith Waltower demonstrates the 
original Willys Knight dealership 
washing bay mechanism.

Anyone rembember when 
gas cost this much?
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Minutes of the 
May 19, 2015 Monthly Meeting

A meeting of the Western PA Region of the Antique 
Automobile Club of America was held on May 19, 
2015 at the American Legion Post 982, Latrobe, 

PA (Pipetown).  President Mark Jackson called the 
meeting to order at approximately 7:50 p.m. followed by 
the Pledge of Allegiance.

There were 37 members in attendance.  Our 2014/2015 
scholarship recipients Dan Rankin, Central CTC, and 
Ross McElhoes, Eastern CTC, along with Dan’s Fa-
ther, Ross’s mother, father and teachers were guests at 
tonight’s meeting.

Minutes
The Minutes of the April 21, 2015 monthly meeting 
were printed in the May 2015 Issue of the Western 
Round-Up that was available for pick-up at tonight’s 
meeting, and/or mailed to each member.

President Jackson asked if there were any additions or 
corrections to the minutes.  Howard Finney made a mo-
tion to approve the minutes as printed, seconded by Jack 
Wolfe and unanimously approved.

Treasurer’s Report
The Treasurer’s Report was read by Treasurer Craig 
DeFloria.  President Jackson asked if there were any 
additions or corrections.  Tom King made a motion to 
approve the report as presented, seconded by Ron Un-
derwood and unanimously approved.

OLD BUSINESS

Membership – Howard Finney
Howard Finney read the new membership application 
for our scholarship recipients.  

Dan Rankin, Greensburg, PA.  Charlie Schifano made a 
motion to accept Dan into the Region, seconded by Ron 
Underwood and unanimously approved.  Welcome to 
our Region Dan.

Ross McElhoes, Derry, PA.  Dennis Blank made a mo-
tion to accept Ross into the Region, seconded by Clay 
Stoner and unanimously approved.  Welcome to our 
Region Ross.

NEW BUSINESS

2014/2015 Scholarship Presentation – Mark Jackson 
& John Kuhns
President Jackson and John Kuhns presented framed 
certifi cates and scanner tools to this year’s Western PA 
Region, AACA Scholarship Winners.  The recipients 
were Dan Rankin from Central Westmoreland Career 
and Technology Center, and Ross McElhoes from East-
ern Westmoreland Career and Technology Center.  The 
winners were selected by their teachers.  Photographs 
were taken by the Latrobe Bulletin.  (Secretary notes: 
snapshots taken by Mark J. & Mark D. are available on 
the Region’s Web Site)

Western PA Region 65 Anniversary Party – John Ross 
Kuhns
John Ross talked about the Region’s 65th Anniversary.  
The Region is planning a Birthday Party that will take 
place following the August 18th Monthly Meeting.  More 
details will follow.

2015 Chance Car – Mark Jackson
Tickets:  President Jackson reminded the members that 
the 2015 Chance Car is a 1988 Corvette Convertible.  
Tickets can be signed out tonight.  A minimum of 5 
tickets may be signed out.  They are packed in lots of 40.  
Sell 40 tickets to earn a free WPR membership. A $10 
voucher good for WPR events or apparel will be earned 
for every additional 40 tickets sold.  Ticket sign out and 
ticket/money turn in will be handled by Alice Shaulis.  
Please turn ticket stubs in numerical order and pay by 
check.  The winning ticket number will be the fi rst 7:00 
PM, PA Lottery Big 4 drawing on October 31, 2015.

Howard Finney will have a supply of tickets available to 
sign out if anyone in the Latrobe/Greensburg area run 
out or need more tickets during the summer.

2015 Chance Car Scheduling – Mark Jackson
Chance Car Scheduling is being handled by Mark Jack-
son.  President Jackson reported that the Westmoreland 
Arts & Heritage Festival Schedule is fi lling up.  The 
Festival is Thursday, July 2nd through Sunday, July 5.  
Time slots are two hours each.  You can book two slots 
in a row if you want, or two different slots on different days.

Please let Mark know of other possible ticket selling 
venues such as fl ea markets, store fronts, festivals, car 
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Continued on page 10

shows etc.  Posters will be made to those selling tickets 
without the car present.

The car will be stored by John Kuhns, Sr. and John Ross 
Kuhns.  John Sr., and John Ross requests that members 
wanting to pick-up the car give a 24 hour notice.  At-
tempts will be made to assist with less notice. 

Mecum Auto Auction, Harrisburg, Overnight Bus Trip 
– John Kuhns Sr. & John Ross Kuhns
John and John Ross are putting together an overnight 
bus trip for Saturday, July 31st and August 1st to the 
Mecum Auto Auction in Harrisburg.  The region will 
provide the bus to and from Harrisburg for members 
who sign out 40 chance car tickets.  Tickets would not 
need to be sold prior to the auction.  40 tickets would 
cover either individual or both joint members.  Attend-
ing members would be responsible for hotel, food and 
other expenses.  Trip would include a visit to the AACA 
museum, Hershey and Hershey Outlet Stores.  A signup 
sheet was passed around at tonight’s meeting.

Hershey Car Show Bus Trip – John Ross Kuhns
John Ross is planning a bus trip to the Hershey Car 
Show.  A signup sheet was passed around for the Hershey 
Car Show Bus Trip at tonight’s Meeting.

Tours – Mark Jackson
President Jackson asked for chairpersons to help with lo-
cal tours.  Please contact Mark if you have any ideas for 
a local tour.  Please see the calendar of events for tours.

Mark Jackson is chairing a tour on Sunday, June 14th to 
Main Street Motors in West Newton and other places, 
including Lober abandoned mine water treatment wet-
land, Great Allegheny Passage Visitor Center, the Purple 
House and Gary’s Chuck Wagon for dinner at about 
1:30.  A fl yer will be mailed detailing the tour to the 
WPR members.  Pre-registration is important for dinner 
reservations.

Please contact Mark Jackson if you are interested in 
hosting a progressive dinner stop. So far we have dessert 
and possibly breakfast or salad stop.

President Jackson also reminded the members present 
about the upcoming Western PA Region, AACA 65th 
Anniversary Birthday Party on August 18th during the 
monthly meeting.

Dates to Remember:
July 30 & Aug. 1 .. WPR Overnight Trip to Mecum 
Auction, AACA Museum, Hershey & Hershey Outlets
August 18th  ......... WPR Monthly Meeting – 65th 
Birthday Party (Catered Meal – Reservations Required)
August 22nd ......... WPR Progressive Dinner Tour
Sept. 6th .............. WPR Paul P. Bell Memorial Car Show
Sept. 20th ............ WPR Ice Cream Social
October 10th ........ WPR Bus Trip to Hershey Car Show

October 31st ........ WPR Chance Car Giveaway Day
December 5th ....... WPR Christmas Party

Apparel – Jeff Speicher
Jeff Speicher spoke about the WPR Apparel that he has 
available at tonight’s meeting.  Jeff is looking into addi-
tional items such as a light weight jacket.  Jeff asked that 
members with any ideas or suggestions for apparel to 
contact him.

Western PA Region Annual Picnic – John Ross Kuhns
John Ross is chairing the Annual Picnic.  The picnic is 
scheduled for July 26th at Cooperstown Club in Latrobe.  
More information will be provided in the Western 
Round-Up.

Western Pa Region – Paul P. Bell Memorial Car Show 
– Dave Sheetz
Dave Sheetz spoke about the Car Show.  Car Show Fly-
ers are available at tonight’s meeting.  The car show is 
scheduled for September 6th.  Please contact Dave if you 
would like to help.  (Secretary’s note: the car show fl yer 
is also printable from our web page)

Western Pa Region Annual Christmas Party – Craig 
DeFloria
Craig DeFloria is hosting the Annual Christmas Party.  
The party is scheduled for December 5th at the Ramada 
Inn located in Greensburg.  The party tentative start time 
is 1:00 PM.  Craig is planning a Christmas themed Mur-
der Mystery Show.  Please mark your calendars.  More 
information will follow.

Western Round-Up Newsletter – Mark Jackson
President Jackson once thanked the many contribu-
tors for the Round-Up.  The Round-Up was available at 
tonight’s meeting.  Newsletters not picked up tonight will 
be mailed to the members not present.

Western PA Region Web Site – Mark DeFloria
Mark DeFloria reported that we have had 3,171 “hits” 
to our website by 456 separate visitors so far this year.  
Mark reminded the members to let him know or email 
the region if their email address changes.

Western PA Region Participation Award – John Ross 
Kuhns
John Ross reminded the members present to drive their 
antique car to WPR events and meetings in order be 
considered for the WPR Participation Award.  Please 
indicate on the Meeting Attendance Sheet if you brought 
a car to the meeting.

Meeting Programs – Mark Jackson
President Jackson talked about the need for volunteers 
to present programs for our monthly meetings.  The 
programs should be 20-30 minutes long.  Programs are 
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    The Western Round-Up is the offi cial publication of the Western 
Pennsylvania Region of the Antique Automobile Club of 
America. It is published on a monthly basis with January/February 
being a combined issue. 
    Each issue is also posted on the Region’s website: 
www.westernparegion.org. Members may choose to receive this 
newsletter via email rather than a mailed hard copy. Just contact the 
editor.
    Submission deadlines are the fi rst day of each month for possible 
publication in that month’s edition. 
    Any items contained herein may be reproduced if proper credit is 
given. All articles are edited for length, grammar, accuracy and com-
position. They will be used at the discretion of the editor and Region 
offi cials. Please advise the editor of any and all needed corrections.

Mark Jackson, Editor
133 Alexander Avenue
Greensburg, PA 15601

Phone and FAX: 724-832-9074   email: rpmguy2002@yahoo.com

Special thanks to the following for sharing their 
time and talent to help produce this issue:

Denny and Becky Blank, Mark DeFloria, Al Friend

Western Round-Up Classifi eds
FOR SALE

Reproduction Classic Inspection Stickers for your 
Antique Car. Dress up your restored beauty with a 
sticker for the year of your car.  All 50 states available 
from 1929 to 1990  Bob Hoyt 609-801-0005  
www.inspectionsticker.net”

Classifi ed Ad Policy
    Classifi ed ads for antique or classic cars or parts are avail-
able free for Western PA Region members. After four issues 
the ad will be pulled unless it is renewed by phone or written 
request (email or letter) Please notify the editor if the item has 
been sold. 
    Photos are acceptable and will be used if there is room. The 
Round-Up editor and WPR are not responsible for typographical 
errors or misinformation.

Please submit all classifi ed ad requests to:
Mark Jackson, Editor, 133 Alexander Avenue

Greensburg, PA 15601
724-832-9074   email: rpmguy2002@yahoo.com

License Plates For Sale
Call Jim 724-837-3549

1977 Cadillac Eldorado
27,000 original miles.  Purchased new.
Excellent condition.  Best reasonable offer.
Details, call Lou Zecchini   724 834 6813

Sharpen Your Car Sense, 
and Have Fun Doing It

Judges Needed for Visitation Church 
6th Annual Car Show in Mount Pleasant
The 2015 Visitation Church Car Show will take 
place on July 5 at 720 Walnut Street, Mount 
Pleasant from 10:30 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. Great 
music, food and more. Contact WPR member Bob 
Doppelheuer at 724-366-5930 if you would like to 
help serve as a judge for this fi ne show, and/or if 
you would like to pre-register to show your vehicle.

May 19, 2015 Monthly Meeting Minutes continued from page 9

needed for June, July, September, October and Novem-
ber.  Please contact Mark if you would like to present a 
program or have any program ideas.

From the Floor
Bill Maurer spoke about Hemming’s Magazine and his 
long time subscription.  Bill brought old issues and sub-
scriptions to show the members.  

Meeting Snacks
In celebration of the Scholarship presentation the Region 
had a “Pizza Party”.  An assortment of pizzas with vari-
ous toppings was enjoyed by the members and guests in 
attendance.  Debbie Sheetz arranged coffee and drinks 
for tonight’s meeting.

Adjournment
President Jackson asked for a motion to adjourn the 
meeting at approximately 8:45 PM.  Myron Shoaf made 
a motion for adjournment, seconded by Becky Blank and 
unanimously approved.

             -- Respectfully submitted by Mark DeFloria, Secretary



Name That Car 

June’s Car

  

�  I will try to sell Chance Car tickets 

________ Number of tickets requested (Ticket Packets of 
40 preferred, but you may request tickets in lots of 5.) 
I will remit ticket sales money to Alice Shaulis at a 
later date.

� I cannot sell Chance Car tickets but I will buy tickets 
for members of our WPR household. 
I am enclosing a check to purchase:_____ tickets at 
$10.00 each for a total of $_________.  I understand 
that tickets will be mailed to me.

Please Print

Name 

Address

Phone 

    Alice Shaulis 
    3229 Copper Kettle Highway
    Rockwood, PA 15557

2015 Chance Car Ticket Order Form
Yes, I am willing to help Western PA Region of the Antique Automobile Club of America sell tickets at $10.00 each for the 2015 
Chance Car. I understand that I may request additional tickets or can return any unsold tickets by contacting Alice Shaulis.

Please mail form to:

Chance Car Ticket Sales Support Everything We Do! Please Do Your Part

The Western PA Region’s 2015 Chance 
Car is a 1988 Corvette Convertible with 
only 35,000 original miles.

Chance Car tickets support our mission, 
‘the preservation and enjoyment of 
antique automobiles” and...

• The AACA Museum

• The AACA Library and Research Center

• The Western PA Region AACA 
 Tool Scholarship Program for local 
 automotive students

• Westmoreland Cleanways Fugitive Tire  
 round up and recycling program

To schedule to take the Chance Car out
to sell tickets contact Mark Jackson, 
724-832-9074.

To sign out tickets or turn in tickets 
contact Alice Shaulis, 814-926-3306
Please turn in stubs in numerical order 
and checks only payable to WPR - AACA.

The Chance Car is being stored by John 
and John Ross Kuhns in Latrobe. Please 
give 24 hours notice before picking up 
the Chance Car, 412-558-0994.

July’s Car

     Bob Inhoff was the fi rst to contact me cor-
rectly identifying June’s car as a 1951 Lincoln.  
Ron Underwood and Bill Maurer also correctly 
identifi ed the Lincoln. Bill gave me a rundown 
on all the various Lincoln models that year. 
     The scope of knowledge possessed by our 
members never ceases to amaze me.  Thanks 
for participating.

     Denny and Becky Blank submitted July’s Car.  Denny spotted this 
very cool and interesting vehicle in Ocean City, Maryland. Can you 
name the make and year of this car? 
     Be the fi rst to contact me in person, phone 724-832-9074 or email 
rpmguy2002@yahoo.com and win a box of Hostess Ding Dongs.



Congratulations Western PA Region Scan Tool Scholarship Winners!

At the May 19th monthly meeting 
of the Western PA Region AACA 

the Region presented 2015 Scan Tool 
Scholarships to outstanding senior 
automotive program students (l-r) Ross 
McElhoes, a Derry Area High School 
Senior at the Eastern Westmoreland 
Career and Technology Center, and 
Dan Rankin, a Hempfi eld Area High 
School Senior at the Central Westmore-
land Career and Technology Center. 
Both Ross and Dan also received mem-
berships in AACA and the Western PA 
Region. 
     Ross, Dan, family members and 
representatives from Eastern West-
moreland CTC then enjoyed a pizza 
and salad celebration with Western PA 
Region members.  Good luck gentle-
men in all your future endeavors.  We 
hope the scan tools help in advancing 
your careers, and hope you can take 
time to enjoy future Western PA Region 
events with us.1966 Pontiac Convertbile owned by John Ross Kuhns


